## LEROY TOWNSHIP TRUSTEE MINUTES

The Leroy Township Trustees met in regular session on Monday, July 14 2020 at 7:00 p.m. at the Leroy Township Hall.

Present were: Chuck Klco, Rich VanPelt, Heather Shelton, and Julie Himmelman.

The fiscal officer announced that she had moved everyone onto the UAN payroll system as of July 1.

The fiscal officer presented the preliminary budget for 2021 to be approved for submittal to the Lake County Auditor's office. Chuck made a motion to approve the preliminary budget of 2021. Rich seconded. Poll of the vote: Chuck, aye. Heather, aye. Rich, aye.

The CARES funds were discussed. Ideas of what the funds could be used for. Cleaning and fogging facilities and playgrounds; loss of funds, technologies for broadcasting meetings, hand sanitizer stations and mask sterilization were all ideas that were discussed.

The trustees did not want to provide port-a-john for the garage sale due to issues with keeping them sanitized. Heather will contact Brandy to confirm that she knows.

The Vrooman Road name change was discussed. Chuck contacted James Gills regarding the township's opposition to the change. The homeowner's submitted a petition opposing it as well and asking that it be named Vrooman Road Extension. Chuck sent a letter supporting the homeowner's request and asked that the county engineer's office continue maintaining the road as they have before. Chuck got a voicemail Jason Boyd said he has talked to the engineer's office who are on board to continuing taking care of it.

Shipping containers and calls to the Zoning Inspector were discussed.

Road Department activity and the budget was discussed. Chuck drove the roller on Proctor yesterday. Rich will take a week off after Proctor is finished for fair and the rest of the workers will take care of mowing. When he gets back they will be patching and 7 culverts to put in. The columbarium footers will be done as soon as he gets time.

Next meeting will be July 20, 2020.

Chuck made a motion to close the meeting. Heather seconded and all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Julie Himmelman Fiscal Officer